

Froebelian School Lower Kindergarten's Welcome Letter 19th January 2024

Next week, the whole school ethos theme will be:

We try to keep ourselves and others safe.

Dear Parent,

This has been a particularly cold week but has linked in nicely with our topic, as this week we have been talking about animals from cold climates. We looked at a variety of animals – polar bears, penguins, Arctic fox, Arctic hare and the Husky dog to name but a few. We talked about what the animals would eat, how well they are camouflaged and how they keep warm. We watched a short clip of some Huskies pulling a sled, and decided they would be useful to have if it snows!

We have talked about ice and snow, and we put some water outside to see what happened. It must have been very cold as it had started to turn to ice by the afternoon and by the morning had frozen solid. We then watched it melt in the classroom.

In Mathematics, we have focused on the number six, alongside continuing to develop an understanding of numbers up to five.

In Literacy we have enjoyed a variety of poems and have introduced the 's' sound. We thought about objects starting with a 's' sound and revisited 'a' from last week.

Homework is set on Seesaw. Thank you to those of you who have uploaded pictures of activities onto Seesaw. The children have loved sharing their news with the class and we thoroughly enjoy looking at all the photos.

Hats, Gloves and Scarves

While the weather remains cold, please make sure your child has a Froebelian School black woolly hat and some gloves in school. Gloves should be black, grey or red and please make sure all clothing is named! Children can come to school in their black hat; they do not need to bring both to school.

Have a lovely weekend.

From the LKG team, Judith Giles, Clare McCaig and Ruth Greenhough

Dates for your diary

Wed 24th – Parent Forum 3.30pm-4.30pm